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Donna Manson
Chief Executive

The Highland Council Headquarters
Glenurquart Road 
Inverness IV3 5NX

12th July 2019

Dear Donna
Town Centre Funding Scheming
As a Community Council we are dismayed to be advised by the Highland Council of the funding opportunities of Town Centre Funding Scheme far too late to be able to consider applying to the fund. The situation has been encapsulated in the email sent to me by our Treasurer after this week’s Community Council meeting:
“We learned last evening from Councillor Adam that applications to share in some of the £927,513 from The Scottish Government’s Town Funding Scheme that was allocated to Ross and Cromarty in May 2019 by Highland Council had to be submitted by community councils by 10 June 2019.

 

FRCC was first advised of this potential source of much needed funds on 4 June 2019, which was six days before an application had to be submitted.

 

Highland Council received on 1 March 2019 advice that they had £2,965,000  as Highland Council’s share of this year’s £50 million, there had been similar awards in previous years.

 

Eleven weeks later, on 16 May 2019, Highland Council’s Environment and Infrastructure Committee allocated £928, 513 of the £2,965,000 to Ross and Cromarty.

 

Three weeks later on 4 June 2019, Highland Council for the first time informed FRCC of the available £928,513.  

 

The 4 June 2019 notice said submissions for projects were required within six days, by 10 June 2019.  

 

Projects put forward had to have been the subject of community consultation; had been costed; had a “timescale for completion”; and which aligned with national and local commitments to town centres.  Six days to complete.

 

In addition to the 14 weeks between receipt of the grant award and the announcement to potential recipients, an announcement which gave six days to respond, the March 2019 annual award was anticipated by Highland Council but potential recipients were not forewarned.”
Giving  a bare six days notice after a 14 week delay combined with the lack of early communication has resulted in public funding for the good of the community being lost because of local authority inefficiency. Can you please explain how this can happen?
Yours Sincerely
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Dr.T.V.Heath (Chair)
20 Canonbury Terrace

Fortrose IV10 8TT

For Fortrose and Rosemarkie Community Council

cc: Ward Councillors, Ward Manager
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